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TEXAS EQUAL ACCESS TO JUSTICE FOUNDATION ANNOUNCES TEMPORARY FINANCIAL RELIEF FOR LEGAL AID  
AUSTIN, Texas  After years of stagnant funding levels, the Texas Equal Access to Justice Foundation has good news for the Texas legal aid community: a temporary windfall for the 2005-06 grant cycle. Over the next year, the Foundation will grant $17.9 million to 40 nonprofit organizations that provide free legal advice or representation in civil matters to low-income Texans. The additional funds, a 45 percent increase over last year’s grants, will enable legal aid organizations to serve thousands more Texans throughout the state.
The increase is due in part to a new legislative appropriation of $1.5 million per year earmarked for legal aid. The bulk of the increase, however, is due to the Foundation’s decision to grant funds on the state’s fiscal year rather than a calendar year, thereby making more funds available for distribution sooner than expected. But, unless significant funding is identified through other sources, legal aid funding will decline to about $15 million within two years.
Unlike the criminal justice system, Texans facing civil legal problems are not guaranteed an attorney. Each year, legal aid organizations assist more than 99,000 poor Texans with their civil legal needs in matters such as protection from domestic violence, landlord-tenant issues and access to public benefits.

“Though we are thrilled to announce higher funding levels, much of these resources will be directed toward rebuilding infrastructure that has suffered from financial reductions and stagnation over the last several years,” Lisa Melton, director of grants for the Texas Equal Access to Foundation, said. “It is essential that we continue to cultivate support for legal aid at the state and local levels in order to increase services to Texas’ most vulnerable residents.”
For a complete list of 2006 grant awards, go to www.teajf.org.

The Texas Equal Access to Justice Foundation, created by the Supreme Court of Texas in 1984, is the largest state-based funding source for the provision of civil legal aid in Texas. The organization is committed to the vision that all Texans will have equal access to justice, regardless of their income. The Foundation administers a variety of funding sources, which are earmarked to assist nonprofit organizations in providing legal aid to approximately 99,000 Texans each year. 
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